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FAX (510) 337-9335
Tadashi Nakadegawa
Oakland Unified School District
955 High St.
QOakland CA 94601

RE: Underground Storage Tank (UST),
McClymond High School, 2607 Myrtle St., Oakland CA 94607

Dear Mr. Nakadegawa,

Since our last letter to you, dated May 20, 1997, the following documents have been received in

* this office:

1) letter report from ACC, dated 7/22/97, regarding results of temporary observation well
sampling.

Results from the groundwater sample indicated 130,000 ppb TPH-diesel and low concentrations
of BTEX. This office agrees with the conclusion that the TPH-diesel result may be skewed high
due to silts present in the groundwater. Therefore, you are requested to resample the well after
properly purging it, using a 0.45 micron filter prior to collecting a water sample for TPH-diesel
analysis. The BTEX samples should be collected without the filter, since they are run via purge
and trap methods. Based on these sample results, a decision will be made regarding the oxygen
releasing compound.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 510-567-6700, ext 6761.

Pyl

Jennifer Eberle
Hazardous Materials Specialist .

cc:  Dave Dement, ACC Environmental, 7977 Capwell Dr., Suite 100, Oakland CA 94621
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